From: Dominic Woodfield
Sent: 23 April 2012 12:47
To: Rebecca Horley; Bob Duxbury; Nigel Bell; Planning
Subject: 12/00051/DISC - Gavray Drive Conditions

Dear Rebecca

Without prejudice to the impending application for JR of related permission 10/01667/OUT, or to my formal complaint about the manner in which the conditions submissions have come forward, I intend to shortly offer comment on the various condition submissions made pursuant to 12/00051/DISC. 

Before I do, however, I have one over-arching comment and question, in the light of the Environment Agency's and Thames Water's responses to Conditions 15, 16, 18 and 19. It is simply this: How long is Cherwell going to continue to tolerate the applicant's insistence not to come clean on the full detail of their land-raising strategy? 

CDC have kept open the reserved matters application 09/00909/REM for roads and drainage infrastructure for some three years now, at considerable public expense and with no resolution. Indeed that application was submitted, at CDCs invitation, because of the applicant's inadequate response to the original planning conditions relating to drainage which led to CDC refusing their request for a related condition to be discharged - so the matter dates back to at least 2007. The current objections from TW and the EA read almost exactly like those they have issued periodically since 2007. What proportion of the burden on the public purse for all of this repeated and unnecessary consultation has actually been borne by the applicant through application fees? 

What we know about the volumes of material that will need to be imported to the site for land-raising purposes is still largely derived from an iterative process of having to deduce figures from barely legible contour plans, confirmation from the applicant under duress that such assumed figures are broadly correct, and then the submission of further contour plans showing a reduced extent of land raising, but seemingly based on error associated with assumed volumes of 'voidage' in the stone used for the roadway sub-bases. Why is the applicant still so insistent on being coy about this information?  Why has it fallen to non-statutory consultees and third parties to tease it out of them? Why does it appear that the envionmental implications of the traffic movements associated with importing this volume of material have still not been assessed? What, exactly, is the applicant afraid of bringing to light? 

For the avoidance of doubt this e-mail serves as a holding objection to the discharge of Conditions 15 and 16 (at least) pending fuller review of such detail as have been submitted, and the receipt of the information requested by the EA and TW. For this reason, can I request that this e-mail is uploaded to the public access site promptly. I hope to issue more detailed comments next week, but I am grateful for your recent confirmation that I have until 2nd May to submit representations.

I am also happy that you take more time, as you have requested, to address and respond to the grounds for my recent formal complaint. 

Best regards



Dominic Woodfield MIEEM CEnv
Director

Bioscan (UK) Ltd
The Old Parlour
Little Baldon Farm
Oxford
OX44 9PU


